
Good Afternoon, 
    I oppose bill HB 3063. Where there is risk, there must be choice. Why I do not vaccinate: 

I refuse to risk children's health and life by allowing them to be injected with a substance 

that contains known neurotoxins, carcinogens, and foreign animal and human DNA. A 

substance that lists chronic illness, brain swelling, paralysis, and deaths as possible 

reactions; to only "maybe" protect them from diseases that are actually very benign. 

Vaccine injury and death is very real, it is reported to the Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting 

System (VAERS) and significant compensation has been paid out by the government 

through the vaccine court. Everyone's children deserve the right to a public education 

without being forced to receive vaccinations. The government should NOT be allowed to 

mandate what is required to be injected into our bodies. The vaccine schedule has spiraled 

out of control: total doses of vaccines given to a child in 1962: 5, total number of doses in 

1983: 24, and the current amount of doses given to a child in 2018: 72. The US gives 2-3x 

more vaccines than most developed countries, yet we have skyrocketing rates of childhood 

issues that are NOT seen in other countries. Things like asthma, childhood diabetes, food 

allergies, childhood leukemia, developmental delays, tics, ADHD, autism, lupus, arthritis, 

eczema, epilepsy, Alzheimer's, brain damage, SIDS, etc. Again, WHERE THERE IS RISK, 

THERE MUST BE CHOICE.  
 
-Kimberly Warmuth resident of Gresham, OR 
 


